APRIL 2016



PIEI-UKRAINE

Establishing Partnerships with National Christian Missionaries



www.piei.org/ukraine

PRAISES/PRAYER REQUESTS

- 1) Tania, a new believer, is being persecuted by her family
- 2) Keep praying for the war, and all those affected by it
- 3) The youth in many churches have become involved in the ministry
- 4) Vasil Preutesa organized VBS, pray for the children
- 5) Pray for Vasil Preutesa's health
- 6) Two missionary kids, Andrei and Rebecca, were married
- 7) Pray for children in the orphanage at Snyatin

Petihachny Pavel

I want to start with great news. At Easter, in Nesvoia church a girl accepted the Lord. Her name is Tania, and she is perse-



cuted by her family, who is against her decision. Nevertheless, she accepted the Lord and is ready to suffer everything for her Lord, who leads her life now. We pray for her to be strengthened in her faith and also we pray for her health because she has some problems with it.

I helped a family with three children who came from the war area in Donetsk, because they lost their home there, to find a new house in one of the villages of our region. I found them a house in a village named Sherbintsa, where immediately the father, being a preacher, started to get involved in the ministry of the local church. Although the local church there is small, it is very active in the ministry, and the brothers and sisters in the church welcomed with joy this family.

Best regards, Pavel and Larisa Petihachny

Gortopan Mihai

Our youth and children, who are the future of our church, are glad to be involved in the ministry; they take part in praise and worship services and in other activities that are held in the church. This is a great encouragement to our church, and I pray God to strengthen them and increase their talent so they would be useful to the church and would take part actively in the outreach ministry. My wish is to praise and glorify my Lord through everything I do, and to encourage and build spiritually all those who listen to the Gospel, so we all together could be drawn nearer to God.

Best wishes, Gortopan Mihai

Vasil Preutesa

In April I had an idea to organize for children a time with Bible lessons, Bible contests, games, sports activities and gifts, similar to day camps. On April 17 the youth of Fagadau church went from house to house in the villages Fagadau and Vanchikauts, and invited children to this day camp. Many parents told us that they would allow their children to come to the Christian camp, the others said that they were not interested and didn't need such kind of teachings and wouldn't allow their children to go, and the others called us sectarians. So on April 24, at one o'clock p.m. there came around 12 children between 6 and 11 years old, who had a wonderful time along with the youth of our church. They studied the book of Jonah, ate sweets and played games. We invited them to come in May again. We also invited them to church every Sunday. Please, pray with us for the children's ministry that more children would be awakened for the Lord's kingdom.

My health isn't as good. God knows my struggle with the fever that rises because of the intestinal infection. I have to take medication not less than 4 times a year to

decrease the intestinal infection, but the drugs are very expensive. I pray God to have mercy on me so I would be able to work in His vineyard. Thank you for your prayers, for your love and for your financial support. May God bless you!

Love, Vasil Preutesa

Postusak Grigory

We started discipleship lessons for those who will get baptized at the beginning of June. We pray for this

ministry too, that the Lord will show His glory and more people would accept Him as their Savior.

Again our youth had two meetings at the Coffee House in April, where a young person hearing the Gospel, accepted the Lord. A lot of unsaved young people come to these meetings. They have many questions concerning the Bible and Christianity. We pray for these young people to be touched by the Lord.

Keep praying for Ukraine and for peace in our country. Unfortunately the war doesn't stop. I talked to brothers from Donetsk region and they said that people

there are very angry with everyone. We pray for them to have peace in their hearts.

Best regards, Postusak Grigory

Valery Popov

By God's grace I could serve the Lord in our local church, preaching the Gospel and teaching the others the Word of God. Through these things we drew nearer to God and praised Him in our lives. Most of our members evangelize the unsaved people in the town. These members also take part in the church services.

The children had the opportunity to take part at the Easter festival especially organized for them.

There were invited other children from our town. God blessed them with a wonderful day in which they could hear about Jesus' Resurrection.

Best wishes, Popov Valery

Paskari Alexa

In April we had two outreaches: at Palm Sunday and at Easter. Some friends from the community responded to our invitation and came to these evangelisms. Our youth and children performed with a wonderful program. May the Lord touch all people's hearths who heard the Gospel!

A group from our church visited the orphanage in Snyatin, a town near Chernovtsy. We brought those children gifts with food, clothes, shoes and washing soda.

Love, your brother in Christ, Paskar Alex

Kioresko Grigory

With God's help we passed another month in which I felt the Lord's hand with me. Our youth sang in the Novoselitsa town market, while I was preaching the Gospel.





Brother Valery Popov with several young people from their church, joined with us at one of our outputs. Together we did a great work!

I had singing practice with the church choir. We prepared songs for the Easter service. At Easter we had an outreach where many people from the community responded to our invitation and came to church. Our youth and children had a beautiful program with poetry and songs. We pray for all people who heard the Gospel.

Our church helps financially many refugee families from the war area, especially brothers and sisters in Christ. We pray the Lord to stop this war that is without any sense.

With love, Kioresko Grigory



Congratulations to the families of Andrei and Rebecca, who united their families in marriage this April!

U.S. Contact:

PIEI Office C/O Cornel Stef 5518 W. Diversey Ave. Chicago, IL 60639

Office Phone # 773-202-8500 Cell Phone # 312-972-4262 E-mails:

cstef@piei.org
cornelstef@gmail.com

You can send your gifts payable to PIEI-Ukraine and mail the checks to the Office address. Mark your preferred donation to the memo line, such as:

Fund # 24300-Ukraine Nationals

You can also donate securely online: www.piei.org/ukraine

"For we are laborers together with God..." I Corinthians 3:9